## CONFIDENTIAL MINUTES OF WISBECH ST MARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held on Monday, 10<sup>th</sup> February 2014 at Guyhirn Village Hall

**PRESENT** 

B Payne Chairman C Allen P Barnes B Britain P Davies J Fish T Fowler

T Jennings B Reay

The Chairman closed the Parish Council meeting at 9.00 pm and reconvened with only Parish Councillors present.

The undermentioned minutes were approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

## 1. LETTER RECEIVED REGARDING A FUTURE PLANNING APPLICATION

The Chairman stated that the clerk had received correspondence from Peter Humphrey Associates Limited regarding a planning application for 63 houses on land adjacent to High Road, Wisbech St Mary. This has not yet been submitted to Fenland District Council Planning, but Mr Humphreys requested that perhaps the Parish Council would like to have some input before the plans were finalised and submitted to the planning authority.

Mr Payne stated that he had been in touch with the Legal Department at FDC in order that any comments made by the Parish Council would not compromise any Planning Application.

The questions asked by the Chairman was:-

- 1. Did the meeting want a discussion.
- 2. How do you wish to approach the matter.

After a discussion and looking at the plans it was suggested that the clerk writes to Peter Humphrey Associates Limited and suggest that he arranges a public meeting for all residents to attend and therefore, members of the Parish Council would be able to attend in an unofficial capacity.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25 pm.